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1.
Purpose
To report back on the consultation with Total Mobility stakeholders, following consideration of Report 99.694 “Social Public Transport Services” at the Committee’s November 1999 meeting.

2.
Background
…
At its November meeting the Committee resolved “that the amendments to the Total Mobility eligibility criteria, as proposed in Report 99.694 (attached), be released for consideration by affected parties with a view to implementation from 1 July 2000”.

The context was that, if the Council proceeds with the cap on Total Mobility funding proposed in the Long Term Financial Strategy, at some point it will be necessary to restrict access to Total Mobility in order to stay within that budget (set at $1,050,000 per annum, not including administration costs).  

…
All Total Mobility agencies were sent the attached letter in February, inviting submissions in response to the ideas proposed in the report.

The letter was also sent to Transfund New Zealand, to the Ministries of Transport, Education, Health and Social Policy, and to Wellington Region MPs.

…
Submissions were received from the following individuals and organisations.  Those marked with a ¶ have indicated that they wish to have their submissions heard by the Committee.  The submissions are attached in full.


Hon. Mark Gosche, Minister of Transport


Hon. Ruth Dyson, Minister for Disability Issues


Ministry of Education


Ministry of Health


Transfund New Zealand


Environment BOP


DPA Wellington Region (national assembly of people with disabilities)

¶
Wellington Regional Council Total Mobility Advisory Group

¶
IHC National Office


IHC Hutt Valley Branch


Royal New Zealand Foundation for the Blind

¶
Association of Blind Citizens of New Zealand, Wellington Branch


Parafed Wellington (Paraplegic and Physically Disabled Association Inc.)


Kapiti Disability Information and Equipment Centre

¶
Wellington Multiple Sclerosis Society Inc.

¶
Wellington Religious and Welfare Network of Services for Older People


NZ View Inc (New Zealand Vision Impaired Empowering Women)


South Community Mental Health Team


Vincentian Home for the Elderly Berhampore Ltd


Aroha Care Centre for the Elderly


Compassion Hospital, Island Bay


Hunt Healthcare Group Limited

3.
Comment

The Government has so far indicated “that work is being carried out on a New Zealand Disability Strategy and a New Zealand Transport Strategy, and that the Government’s long-term policy for Total Mobility among other things awaits the development of those strategies”.

The submissions received from disability organisations reflect the disabled community’s anxiety about the future of Total Mobility.

By and large they argue that the Council should meet the demand for Total Mobility on the grounds that transport for disabled people is a “right”.  To the extent that they are advocating increased funding they should be treated as early submissions to the Annual Plan and Long Term Financial Strategy process.  Through that process the submissions will need to be considered in the context of the Council’s proposed commitment to “A Strong and Inclusive Regional Community”.

The submissions generally are opposed to access to Total Mobility being determined on the basis of the type of disability or the availability of other sources of funding.  They do not, however, offer any solutions to the problem facing the Council which is how to manage access to Total Mobility within whatever budget limit is set.  

The funding “cap” proposed in the Long Term Financial Strategy is unlikely to make its impact felt in the next year or two.  Therefore decisions about restricting access do not need to be implemented immediately.  However the Committee does need to acknowledge that such decisions will need to be made eventually if the cap is retained in the LTFS.

In the meantime the Committee should hear the submissions in the knowledge that the Government is likely to make decisions within the next financial year which will be supportive of Total Mobility.  If the cap on Total Mobility expenditure survives the LTFS process the officers will revisit the demand management issue once the Government’s policy has been implemented.

4.
Recommendation
(1) That the Committee receive and hear the submissions received from disability organisations about Total Mobility in response to Report 99.694.

(2) That where appropriate the Total Mobility submissions be treated as submissions to the Annual Plan and Long Term Financial Strategy process.

(3)
That the Passenger Transport Committee defer its decisions on managing access to Total Mobility until after the Government has announced its own policies with respect to Total Mobility.
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